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---------- Forwarded message --------- 
From: Dai Richards <dairichardswales@gmail.com> 
Date: Mon, 14 Dec 2020 at 11:05 
Subject: NPTC information - eyewitness report of toxic waste tipped at Heol y Glyn 
To: <info@enzoshomes.co.uk>, <planning@npt.gov.uk>, <contactus@npt.gov.uk>, 
<enquiries@naturalresourceswales.gov.uk>, Dai Richards <dairichardswales@gmail.com> 
 
 
Dear Enzo Homes 
 
I refer to our conversation this morning during which you showed a clear disregard for the lives and 
safety of Glynneath residents.  
 
I also refer you to the following information and eyewitness report of potential toxic waste previosly 
dumped at the Heol y Glyn site that is found on the following youtube video. 
 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=uugKZC7N7Cs 
 
and the objection submitted to NPTC Planning in March 2020 by the same resident. A summary and 
text for this eyewitness report and information appears below.  
 
Resident testimony:: "The back of the house including my garden overlooks the tip as I am on top of 
Bryhyfryd Hill. I get up several times in the night to use the toilet. I have seen a number of lorries 
dumping in the pitch dark, also at one time with Cuddy and company they kept a machine over there, 
by day the Cuddy worker would turn up and unbury everything [meaning they would dig up the top 
of the previous day's hole just above what they had dumped the previous day] I (Dai Richards am 
also witness to this type of activity, I cycle regularly down the Banwen Rd and I used to stop and 
watch the Cuddy' vehicles at work]. "I've also been over there (to the proposed Enzo site) early in 
the morning and seen large metallic barrels containing what I believe to be asbestos, I am familiar 
with asbestos and I have seen broken bits pushed down into the ground . The barrels also contained 
chemicals and when the Cuddy machine driver turned up at 8.00am in the morning they were pushed 
into the ground. There were lorries during the day which were bringing stuff from I don't know 
where but they were burying all the waste. (I asked this resident  how far away he was from the 
barrels?) He replied. I kicked them and they were full, they were not empty.    
--  
The purpose of this email is to request information  from you to identify if the Neath Port Talbot 
Council or Natural Resources Wales,(both of whom have received this information) have shared this 
information with your company?  
 
We note that you have been meeting with Glynneath Councillor Simon Knoyle on site who is aware 
of this information, likewise the planning officers Nicola Lake and Steve Ball of NPTC.  
 
I also note that you continually reference your right to take material off the site through a NRW 
licence despite the planning conditions disallowing this.  
 
We also ask this same question to the Neath Port Talbot Council and Natural Resources Wales both 
of whom are copied to this email, namely.  



 
Have you shared this information with Enzo Homes ?  
 
I look forward to your reply in due course 
 
regards 
 
David Richards (East Glynneath - Residents Against Contamination) 
  
dai@rugbyrelics.com 
 
www.rugbyrelics.com 
 
NOTE - Please do not share the video with the public because it contains personal information 
 
 

 
 
--  
regards - Dai Richards - www.dai-richards.wales 
  
dai@rugbyrelics.com 
  
www.walk-around-wales.com 
  
0797 457 4167 
01639 729000 

Virus-free. www.avg.com 
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